Revised plans subject of meeting

BY FRANCES NIBLOCK The Georgetown Gemini

Concerns about lot sizes, increased traffic and park land were raised by neighbours of the proposed Meadowglen-Georgetown Investments subdivisions at a public meeting last Tuesday at the Civic Centre.

The proposed plans for the abutting Mountainview Road properties, located between Glen Williams and John Street with the CNR tracks to the west, have been revised downward to 226 units and include plans for 168 single family homes and 58 townhouses. Two of three townhouse blocks have been removed, the park area increased and a storm-water pond relocated - all resulting from six pre-hearings of the Ontario Municipal Board.

The applicants have approval, with draft conditions, for Phase 1 - 59 units. Approval for the remainder of the subdivision will wait until the issue of allocating scarce water in Georgetown is settled at the Ontario Mu-

nicipal Board.

Nine area residents raised concerns at the meeting including Mountainview Road resident Mimi Burdett, who sat on a steering committee dealing with the development.

Burdett questioned the compatibility of having 40foot frontages on the lots facing Mountainview Road, noting that the existing homes across the street have 100foot frontages.

John Street resident Barbara Wanless asked about buffering and landscaping between the proposed development and John Street.

She was told those issues will be dealt with in the draft

Wanless was also told that a traffic signal is not warranted at the John Street-Mountainview Road intersection, but that a traffic study would be done.

After the meeting Burdett said residents were not trying to stop the development, but had some fundamental concerns about the plan and major concerns about how their concerns were being handled.

"The Town viewed a lot of our concerns as those that would be covered by conditions of approval," Burdett explained on Sunday.

"For example, there was no point in even dealing with the density issues because they were dealt with under the Official Plan amendment discussions.

"It's very clear the Town wants this deal to go through, so the Town is not really interested in jeopardizing it through conditions of approval."

Burdett said redeveloping the former mushroom plant is also a major concern.

"There are tons and tons and acres and acres of concrete and re-enforced steel on the site and the job to remove it will be substantial and the noise and trucks will be hell," Burdett said.

Town councillors took no action on the proposal at the public meeting but will debate its merits once staff prepare a report.



SNAKE EYES! Amy Osborne, 10, and Brandi Balaniwski, 10, get to know Doug Todd and Fluffy, a Boa Constrictor. Fluffy and friends were at the Georgetown Fall Fair, Sunday. (Jamie Harrison photo)

GLT subscriptions now available

Subscriptions for Georgetown Little Theatre's (GLT) 1996-97 season are on sale now, only until Sept. 20.

The three-play season

ticket is priced at \$28, a saving of \$8 over regular ticket prices. Seats are assigned on a first come, first serve basis.

Plays to be presented this

season are: Hide And Seek, The Cemetery Club, and I Hate Hamlet

Call the subscription hotline at 877-2321.

Son charged in dispute

Police have arrested a 16-year-old male following an incident in his Georgetown home on Friday.

Police report that the male Young Offender was having an argument with his father when the youth began punching holes in a door with his fists and head. Police arrested the youth, charging him with mischief and breach of probation.

News tips? Phone us at 877-1113

Experience... the



WRIGHT ATTUDE

ANTIQUES & ECCENTRICITIES

ARCHITECTURAL STAINED GLASS WRIGHT by GORDON

Reproduction Furniture in Antique Pine by Fred Savage Fine Cabinetmaking

9 Main Street (Erin Commercial Plaza), ERIN Phone: (519) 833-0061 Fax: (519) 833-0752 A unique approach! -

FREE SEMINAR

THE 60 BEST TAX STRATEGIES THAT WILL CHANGE YOUR LIFE

FREE SEMINAR



Dr. Jerry White, financial expert, author, broadcaster and financial editor for CFRB radio and Global TV.

Dr. Jerry White will share principles with you on:

20 Income splitting strategies to reduce your taxes by up to half

20 Investment strategies to enhance your returns & reduce taxes

15 Employee benefits you can receive tax-free

5 Estate planning strategies for middle income earners

90 minutes of pure tax saving advice

SEMINAR DETAILS

Place: Georgetown Cultural Centre Date: Thursday, September 19, 1996

Time: 7:30 p.m.

Call Now to reserve your seats 905-450-6766 **EXT. 36 (24 HOURS)**



Fortune Financial Corporation FINANCIAL Portune Financial Corporation 215 Orenda Road, Suite 211

Resembton On Brampton, On.

Member of Montreal Exchange and C.I.P.F.

If you cannot attend this seminar but would like to receive more information or a complimentary tax/estate planning consultation or portfolio review, please call Ann at 905-450-6766.

Kris Sammy, chartered financial planner, is committed to building long-term relationships with and for his clients.



A Proud Sponsor of the Korea Veterans Association National Wall of Remembrance